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May 7, 2018

Dear County Board Member John Vihstadt,

Thank you for attending our wine and cheese reception yesterday. At that event, several residents of Turnberry Tower complained again to me (and you) about the lack of crosswalks across Key Boulevard (hereafter, Key), just outside our building. Many of our residents and some from the Holiday Inn routinely cross Key at the corner of North Nash and Key to get to Wilson Boulevard’s Safeway and Target stores. These people are at risk. 
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(Photos of this intersection were taken this morning. The third one shows a woman crossing Key.)
There used to be two crosswalks at this spot, but they were removed during the construction of the new residences at Key and Nash.  That construction is now complete.  The proposed demolition/ construction at 1401 Wilson (home of Gold’s Gym and a possible future Harris Teeter) has not yet begun and is likely years away. Our Forum, at the website above, displays the County’s November 2015 response to a complaint about this very issue. The County said it is “aggressively pushing its two contractors to close out the paving season before the onset of winter…We are prioritizing the installation of pavement markings based on the most risk to drivers and pedestrians…The pavement marking request is already in the work queue to address as soon as possible.”
I understand that, since then, traffic experts have looked at this situation and concluded residents should just walk on Key up the hill (West) to Oak or down the hill (East) to North Nash where there are crosswalks.  The point is, people are not doing that. The other point is, installation of crosswalks seems to be a relatively simple task.  At this point, even one crosswalk would be a great improvement. There is a handicap carve-out on North Nash where a crosswalk could be installed across Key. There is no such carve-out, however, on Key.

One would think that, given that residents of 249 units in Turnberry Tower and guests of the Holiday Inn often cross Key Boulevard where there should be one or two crosswalks, thus putting themselves at risk, Arlington County could get this done. The members of North Rosslyn Civic Association formally request a written County response to this complaint.

Sincerely,
John Hummel
President, North Rosslyn Civic Association

P.O. Box12695, Arlington, VA  22219
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Representing North Rosslyn’s interests at the county, state, and federal level.


